Site Report — Newhalen — February, 2022

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Ed Lester, Principal
and LPSD School Board Members

Outstanding Activities and Events

Newhalen School had a full roster for the district Battle of the Books. We had great participation in this
event and each team did a wonderful job representing Newhalen School.

Personnel

Newhalen is sad to see Alex Sipherd and Stacey Morey move on to their next adventures. We are continuing
to enjoy the time and energy that our student teachers and tutor are bringing to our students and classes.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

Many levels are being completed and students are spending time on other opportunities through the use of
outschool classes.

Technology Progress

We have had a lot of parts replaced on our internet satellite and have been able to stay better connected.

Facility Update

Thank you to Tim and Carl for staying in great communication and keeping us up and running.

LSAC Activity

LSAC met on Feb 1st for a special meeting. During this meeting they decided to allow parents to make the
choice on masks worn in the school for their own children.

Volunteer Report

We have many volunteers helping out running our student activities. Thank you to all the community
members that have put in hours to provide these events for our kids.

Professional Development

Currently Newhalen PD is focused on LPSD power hour and helping with assessments.

Pupil Attendance

We currently have 95 students enrolled in school and have VERY excellent attendance. We started the
school year in September with 82 students.

Student and Staff Safety

We are working with students on winter safety and dressing for the weather.
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We are excited for the opportunity of OutSchool being offered to our students as additional learning
opportunities in and away from school.
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